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Leading indicators are part of a 
proactive approach to safety. They are 
comprised of data that can be used to 
help us identify potential causes of 
accidents BEFORE they actually occur. 
Many people have described leading 
indicators in a number of ways, but 
simply think about them as an accident 
investigation without the actual incident 
occurring. While it may sound a little 
funny, this leading data can determine 
the types of incidents that are likely to 
occur on our jobsites. While processing 
leading indicators you still have the 
opportunity to eliminate the cause, and 
therefore eliminate the incident.  

We already keep a lot of data about the 
incidents we experience, such as our 
recordable rates and number of first aids 
per year, but that type of information is 
after-the-fact recordkeeping. Such data 
is known as “lagging indicators” because 
they ‘lag’ behind the incident. It is too 
late to do anything to prevent the 
incident at that point.  

Leading indicators can come from many 
places. Safety audits, employee 
observations, brother’s keeper 
moments, and near miss reports all 

provide invaluable information on the 
risk exposures in the field. This 
information can then be dissected and 
analyzed to direct our safety effort and 
focus in the right areas. The trick with 
these leading indicators is they must be 
reported! 

Have we taken advantage of our leading 
indicators to ensure we have done 
everything in our control to keep people 
safe, or are you sitting back waiting for 
the next incident to occur? 

Safety Audits 
Since last month, our overall average 
audit score was higher than the 97% 
average (noted on last month’s 
newsletter). However, given our recent 
incident and the fact that observations 
really haven’t changed much, that score 
elaborates on our leading indicator 
conversation above and seems to be a 
false sense of security.  

We are still looking at correct ladder use 
and safe access/egress to scaffolding as 
top observations. We added gaps in the 
guard rail system and assured grounding 
observations as at-risk items as well.  

 

Around the Water Cooler 
Please have Trevor Ratzburg in your 
thoughts and prayers for a quick recovery 
 
Please welcome Jeff Saindon – a seasoned 
Bricklayer to our Team. 
 
Upcoming Work  
Below is a list of signed contracts for current 
and upcoming work: 

 Waunakee Library - Waunakee 

 Upland Hills Health - Dodgeville 

 Navitus/Lumicera - Madison 

 Beloit Welcome Center  - Beloit  

 HCP Spec Building - Beloit 

 Olbrich Botanical Gardens  
Expansion     Phase 1 - Madison 

 Breese Steven Stadium Concession 
Improvement - Madsion 

 Hy Cite Corporate Office - 
Middleton 

 Monroe Clinic 

 Ronald McDonald House – Madison 

 VA Hospital Food Production  

 Home 2 Suites Hotel – Madison 

 Brookfield Square Mall Expansion 

 Pick N Save Fuel Center – West Allis 

 FDIC Badger Project – Madison 
 Lake Country Restaurant at The 

Corners of Brookfield 

 International Crane Foundation  
Baraboo, WI 

 Hilton Garden Inn - Brookfield 
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